
March 2025

Works notice: Monday 24 March 2025
Vehicle and footpath access changes
From Monday 24 March 2025, Johns Hopkins Drive will be reopened, and a small 
section of Missenden Road footpath will be closed for approximately six weeks.

RPA Hospital Redevelopment

More information

The health, safety and wellbeing of staff, patients, 
neighbours and community are our highest priorities.  
For any queries relating to this work, please 
contact the RPA Redevelopment Team via email 
RPARedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au or phone 
(02) 9978 5901.

We thank you for your patience and cooperation while 
we complete these important works. 

The RPA Hospital Redevelopment Team
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Vehicle access changes
Johns Hopkins Drive access:
• Emergency Department
• Molecular Imaging
• Kerry Packer Education Centre
• Charles Perkins Centre gas compound
• Centenary Institute

Gloucester House Drive access:
• RPA Hospital main loading dock
• Level 1 access driveway (including mortuary)
• Gloucester House forecourt (urgent maternity

drop-off only)
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Johns Hopkins Drive reopening to vehicles 
and Missenden Road footpath closure 

From Friday 21 March 2025, Johns Hopkins Drive will 
be reopened to vehicles, following completion of 
construction works on the road.

From Monday 24 March a section of the Missenden 
Road pedestrian footpath outside the Emergency 
Department drop-off area will be closed for 
approximately six weeks. This is to enable the 
installation of in-ground infrastructure for the new 
hospital. There will be detours in place to help 
pedestrians safely navigate around the works. 

Lambie Dew Drive closure

From Friday 21 March 2025, part of Lambie Dew 
Drive will be closed to enable the construction of the 
future 15-storey hospital building. Through access 
between Johns Hopkins Drive and Gloucester House 
Drive will not be possible. This will be in place for 
approximately two years until the new hospital 
building is complete. 
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